Dear Editor of the Boston Globe:
    While I applaud Livable Streets, I differ with their widths for the Longfellow Bridge (7’ bicyclists and 13’6” pedestrians) (Linking cities and eras 07/25/10).
      Walking does not necessarily address obesity but double the space is given to the pedestrian. Slow walking did not control weight, as identified in our Nurses’ Health Study II research, and 50% of the nurses walked slowly. Brisk walking controlled weight but overweight women, compared to lean women, walked briskly half the time. Bicycling controlled weight and overweight and lean women bicycled about the same time.

     Though walking and bicycling are both transportation, bicyclists are more apt to replace cars because they can travel farther.  Would-be-bicyclists, though, prefer separation from vehicles as provided in the Dutch barrier-protected and bicycle-exclusive cycle tracks beside the sidewalk.

       Therefore, I would suggest a single car lane, a barrier to the cycle track (even if the separation is by delineator posts that could be driven over or between in an emergency), a cycle track, and a curb step up to the sidewalk that is equal in width. Equitable space would then be provided for the bicyclists and pedestrians to better control weight and lessen the numbers of cars on the bridge.      

                                                                                      Anne Lusk, Ph.D.

                                                                                      Harvard School of Public Health

                                                                                      617-432-7076

                                                                                      AnneLusk@hsph.harvard.edu
                                                                                      Sent to the Boston Globe 07/25/10

